TO:		Vera Johnson, District 28 Treasurer
		Ray Metz, District 28 Director 2015-2016 
		LeShon Bowers, District 28 Director of Program Quality 2015-2016
		Collyer Smith, District 28 Director of Club Growth 2015-2016

From:		2015-2016 Audit Committee
		Charles Kressbach, ACS
		Jason Schumacher, PDG, DTM
		Gayle Lawson, DTM, chair 

Re:		2015-2016  Mid-year audit 

Date:		May 6, 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]The audit is conducted twice a year with the first six months (July-December) due to TI on February 15 and the last six months (January-June) due on August 30.  This report covers the mid-year period of July to December, 2015.  

We reviewed the books, including bank and PayPal statements, statements from Toastmasters International, and reimbursement requisitions with related paperwork. 
Generally the books are in good order. The audit report with supporting documentation was submitted to Toastmasters International on time. 

We take this opportunity to remind all District 28 Toastmasters of the policy (Policy 8.1 as stated below) set forth by Toastmasters International regarding reimbursements:

“Itemized point-of-sale receipts are required for all reimbursements. Credit card statements and bank statements are not receipts.  When no receipt is available, a detailed explanation of the expenditure is required to be considered for reimbursement.  Mileage reimbursements require documentation consisting of the travel date, distance, and travel purpose.

Reimbursement by a district must be made within 60 days after receipt of an authorized reimbursement request.  Reimbursement requests must be made within 60 days of incurring the expense and by July 31 for expenses incurred in June. “

Respectfully submitted,

Gayle Lawson, DTM
2015-2016 Audit Committee chair 



